
Sig Eps from around the country gathered in Knoxville 
this Spring as Tennessee Alpha celebrated another 
Founder’s Day weekend. However, this year, there was 
one significant change to the program.
 
The weekend started 
the usual way with the 
Scholarship Foundation 
meeting on Friday 
afternoon at the Clayton 
Homes corporate offices. 
The board of directors 
approved scholarships 
in excess of $30,000 for 
the active chapter as 
well as $5,000 to 
support the Balanced 
Man Scholarship Program.  
 
Saturday morning began 
with the annual brunch 
held at the Bistro by the 
Bijou. Over 45 Sig Eps 
and guests were treated to 
a choice of three delicious meals. However, brotherhood 
was the order for the day as many renewed friendships 
and reminisced about old times.
 
Saturday night is typically the Founder’s Day Dinner, 
but this year there was a change in format and venue.  
This year, over 125 Sig Eps and guests gathered at 

The Foundry for a first class reception which 
featured heavy hors d’oeuvres and a cash bar.  The change 
allowed for more for alumni to see old friends, meet the 
undergraduates, and renew the bonds of brotherhood.
 

The busy weekend was 
topped off on Sunday 
as the annual Sig Ep 
golf tournament took 
place at Egwani Farms 
where teams from 
various eras competing 
for bragging rights.  
This year’s top honors 
went to the team of 
Kelly Williams ’92, 
Travis Swanson (Kansas 
State ’06) and Justin 
Kleiderer (Texas ’09) 
and Kevin Freeman ’10; 
who won in a score 
card playoff to the team 
of Bo Swindle ’04, 
J.P. Bolick ’97, Clay 

Wilhoit ’11, and Michael Gaut ’11. When all was 
said and done, it wasn’t so much about the golf as it 
was about having a good time with your brothers.
 
What a great weekend of brotherhood. Thanks to 
all those who attended the event. We hope to see a 
lot more of you next year!
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ALUMNI NEWS
IN MEMORIAM

Tennessee Alpha SPIEL

A publication for the alums, actives, and 
friends of Tennessee Alpha which: 

•  Informs alumni of interesting news  
 of the Fraternity and their brothers;
•  Promotes alumni events offering  
 alums opportunities for continued  
 Sigma Phi Epsilon experiences; 
•  Secures alumni support for worthy  
 chapter projects; and 
•  Meets the interests and needs of  
 Tennessee Alpha brothers.

The SPIEL is published regularly by the 
Tennessee Alpha Alumni Association of 
Sigma Phi Epsilon at the University of 
Tennessee.

The SPIEL is financed by annual voluntary 
alumni dues from Tennessee Alpha alumni 
and friends. The recommended amount 
is $30. All voluntary alumni dues are 
used for alumni newsletters, mailings, 
and other activities. 

Please send questions, comments, news, 
photos, address changes, and dues to: 

Sigma Phi Epsilon 
P.O. Box 2223
Knoxville, TN 37901

Or, send an e-mail to the appropriate officer
listed below.

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Mark Sparkman ’92, President  
 utvols1995@comcast.net
Kelly Williams ’92, Vice President
 utk92@aol.com
Alan Hice ’99, Treasurer
 ahice@communitysouthlending.com 
Rob Caroll ’68, Secretary
 rob@mosesgamblehouse.com

SCHOLARSHIP FOUNDATION

Kelly Williams ’92, Chairman
 utk92@aol.com
David Dewhirst ’85, Vice Chairman
 david@dewhirstproperties.com
Bob Leonard ’90, Treasurer
 bleonard@lmrplastics.com
Tom Hodges ’95, Secretary
 tom.hodges@clayton.net 

HOUSING CORPORATION

Andy Stallings ’66, Chairman
 astallings1@att.net
Grover Wilson ’67, Vice Chairman/Development
 Grover.wilson@morgankeegan.com
Earl Rainwater ’58, Treasurer
 jerktn@rhtlaw.com 
Will Terrell ’85, Secretary
 wtterrell@tva.gov
David Morgan ’60, Contractor
 drdelta@aol.com
Ty Lee ’03, Architect
 ty@purserlee.com
David Purser ’03, Architect
 david@purserlee.com

Selman “Sam” L. Bass ’69 - Age 67 of 
Clarksville, TN, died of prostate cancer on 
May 8, 2010. He was born on October 12, 
1942 in Madison College, TN and was a 
1960 graduate of Cohn High School, 
Nashville. He received a BS in Personnel 
Management and was a Distinguished 
Military graduate of the Army ROTC 
program from the University of Tennessee at 
Knoxville in 1969. He achieved the rank of 
Major, and his Army service included Infantry, 
Military Police and Russian Foreign Area 
Specialist, serving in the United States, 
Vietnam and Germany (during the Cold 
War). He was also Commander of the Check 
Point Alpha, Berlin Brigade, US Army. He 
retired from the military in 1986, and enjoyed 
a variety of positions in Highland, NC, 
Gaithersburg, MD and Clarksville, TN, until 
his retirement in 2009.

Edward A. Brown ‘48 of Savannah, GA 
passed away on December 25, 2009 after an 
extended illness. Born in 1925 in 
Chattanooga, he graduated from the Baylor 
School of Chattanooga and from the 
University of Tennessee, where he was 

president of Tennessee Alpha (and his wife a 
Sig Ep Sweetheart). During World War II, 
he served as a navy instructor after attending 
Columbia University and the University of 
South Carolina. In 1948, he joined General 
Electric Company in Atlanta and in 1950, 
opened a sales office in Savannah for G.E.’s 
Lamp Department. From there he rose 
through the company to the position of 
marketing manager for International General 
Electric traveling the world and working out 
of New York while he and his family lived in 
New Canaan, CT. Later he moved to 
Cleveland, OH, and to G.E.’s Nela Park. For 
30 years he and his family lived in Gates 
Mills (Cleveland).

James Milton Delzell ‘50 - Age 85 of 
Nashville passed away April 10, 2010. Delzell 
served in the United States Army Air Corps 
in the Pacific theater during World War II. 
After the war, he received his bachelor’s 
degree from UT where he was a member of 
TN Alpha. He retired from National Life 
and Accident Insurance Company.

Murry Rader ‘50 - Died on October, 6, 2008.

Our distinguished brother, Andy Stallings ‘66, 
has retired as a Senior Construction Manager at 
Hines Construction where he has built every-
thing from high rises to NFL football stadiums.  
Andy has left the sunny west coast for the moun-
tains of Western Carolina. He and his wife Emily 
have returned home to Boone, NC where they 
are currently renovating their house (guess it’s 
hard for a construction guy to quit cold turkey).  
That has been to Tennessee Alpha’s advantage 
and Andy expressed a keen interest in the 
housing corporation and agreed to lead the effort 

to complete the renovation of the chapter house. 
Andy’s leadership and experience have paid off as 
he has worked with our architect brothers David 
Purser ‘03 and Ty Lee ‘03 (Purser Lee) to move 
the project forward at a rapid pace with the 
University of Tennessee. More details on the 
house renovation and the fundraising campaign 
will be forthcoming. The renovation is expected 
to be complete shortly after the first of the year 
and with Andy’s leadership, it will be something 
that will make Sig Ep proud. Thanks Brother 
Stallings - it’s good to have you home again!

Greg Calvert ‘98 and his family have been 
affected by the Nashville flooding and their 
home in Bellevue, one of the hardest hit areas, 
had about four feet of water in it. They have lost 
almost everything in the downstairs of their 
home. Thankfully, Greg and his family are safe 
and spirits are good, but there will be a long 
road to recovery for everyone affected. They 
received a lot of help from friends and family 

which they appreciate tremendously. They 
haven’t asked, but they need our help. We 
encourage you to help with donations, particu-
larly for their children, who lost all of their toys, 
by sending generic AmEx gift cards or Toy Store 
cards. Please send donations to care of: Chris 
Reeves, 290 Lake Valley Drive, Franklin, TN  
37069. Chris will make sure Greg and his family 
receive all donations quickly. Thanks Chris.

BROTHER ANDY STALLINGS TAKES HELM OF HOUSING CORPORATION

FLOODING IN NASHVILLE AFFECTS TN ALPHA BROTHER AND FAMILY
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TENNESSEE ALPHA EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION
The mission of Tennessee Alpha’s Educational Foundation is to 
provide a financial fund whereby alums and friends can give tax 
deductible contributions with fund earnings used to help the devel-
opment and fulfillment of the scholastic, leadership, 
citizenship, and personal potential of active chapter brothers of 
Tennessee Alpha.

TENNESSEE ALPHA alumni association
The purpose of Tennessee Alpha’s Alumni Association is to plan 
and offer activities and programs providing continued Sigma Phi 
Epsilon brotherhood experiences to alums for life; to help the 
active chapter gain positive brotherhood experiences promoting 
their development of personal potential and maturity; to provide 
supervisory control over chapter finances; and to operate a chapter 
house management program assuring a quality chapter facility.

TENNESSEE ALPHA housing corporation
The mission of Tennessee Alpha’s Housing Corporation is to 
provide Tennessee Alpha with an appropriate chapter house on 
The University of Tennessee campus through managing with the 
active chapter the facilities and financial affairs of the house to help 
secure and maintain a showplace facility.

TENNESSEE ALPHA “spiel”
The mission of the SPIEL is to provide a publication for the 
alums, actives, and friends of Tennessee Alpha which informs 
alumni of interesting news of the Fraternity and their brothers; 
promotes alumni events offering alums opportunities for continued 
Sigma Phi Epsilon experiences; helps secure an alumni support for 
worthy chapter projects; and helps meet the interests and needs of 
Tennessee Alpha brothers.

MISSION STATEMENTS OF TENNESSEE ALPHA ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Sig Eps, spouses, and guests gathered for the annual planning retreat 
in Townsend at the foothills of the Great Smoky Mountains. The 
weekend was a great mix of business and socializing. 
 
Friday evening, those staying in town enjoyed a casual dinner of pizza 
and salad around a roaring fire. The undergraduate leadership joined 
the fun and added to a nice evening of brotherhood.
 

Business was the order of the day on Saturday morning as the group 
of alumni and undergraduate representatives reviewed all aspects of 
alumni programming including alumni events, the active chapter, and 
the Spiel. After this, David Purser ’03 and Ly Lee ’03 – the architects 
for the chapter house renovation gave a thorough review of the 
renovation plans along with new Housing Corporation Chairman, 
Andy Stallings. The group reviewed and discussed all aspects of the 
renovation design and selected the new facade concept.

 After a morning of work, everyone enjoyed a casual lunch at the Back 
Porch restaurant. After wrapping up a few details, the afternoon was 

free for rest and socializing in the cottage in front of the fire.  Following 
happy hour, the group went out for a nice dinner at the Miss Lilly’s 
Restaurant. After dinner, the group enjoyed some fine Port in front of 
the fire to close out a wonderful weekend.
 
Thanks to all the Sig 
Eps and spouses who 
attended the annual 
planning retreat.  What 
a great weekend of fun, 
business, and brother-
hood. If you’ve never 
attended a planning 
retreat, we would like 
your input. Everyone 
please plan to join us 
next February for 
another great Sig Ep 
event. Watch the Spiel 
for more details.

2010 PLANNING RETREAT 
TENNESSEE ALPHA HOLDS ANNUAL PLANNING RETREAT

Kelly Williams, David Purser and Rob Carroll

Kelly Williams and girlfriend Mickey Boatwright
Rob and Joy Carroll
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2010 FOUNDER’S DAY BRUNCH

Matt Dakin and Justin Kleiderer Bill Reed, Walter Anen and Andy StallingsJim Ritts and Rob Carroll

R.T. McBride, Charles Deck and Sidney Gilbreath Ray Williams and Burl RainwaterDiane Deck and Patricia Gilbreath

Mark Sparkman, Justin Kleiderer and Travis Swanson Sally Kivet, Ray Williams, Garrett Kivet and Burl Rainwater

Bill and Sara Rudder and Mike Maxey Ilene Rainwater, Bob Schnider and Rob Carroll
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2010 FOUNDER’S DAY BRUNCH

Evelyn Tucker, Sue Tucker, Virginia Rainwater 
and Harry Tucker

Travis Swanson and Justin KleidererIrene Ballard and Leo Holloway

Rob Carroll and Bob Boatright Alan Hice and Bob SchniderR.T. McBride and Charles Deck

Alan Hice, Bob Boatright and Rob Carroll Cody Smith, David Whaley and Clay Wilhoite

Kelly Williams, Alan Hice and Mark Sparkman Josh Baxter, Bradley Pruitt and Travis Swanson
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2010 FOUNDER’S DAY RECEPTION

Laine Stone, Josh Baxter and Rob Carroll Irene Ballard and Leo Holloway

John and Evelyn TuckerGinger Dougherty and Joe Harb

David Purser, Michael Bowman, Jessica and Kyle Hungate and Alan Hice Jim and Deidrie Ritts, Sara Rudder and Andy Stallings

Matt San Roman, Kaitlyn Thomlinson, Kristie Allen and Kevin Freeman Phillip Young, Mike Lister, David Smitheal and Chad Lister
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2010 FOUNDER’S DAY RECEPTION

Sue and David MorganJustin Kleiderer, Gannon VanAllen and Mike Lister

Sue and Harry Tucker and Virginia Rainwater

Walt Anen and Joe Harb

Justin Kleiderer, Clay Wilhoite, Kathryn Machiela, A.J. Farinella 
and Travis Swanson

Clay Wilhoite, Kathryn Machiela, Keith Todd and Jordan Knight

Andy Stallings, Ilene Rainwater, Deidrie and Jim Ritts Burl Rainwater, Travis Swanson and Ray Williams 
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2010 FOUNDER’S DAY RECEPTION

Nick Currier and Matthew Hagan Lane McCoy and Lara Lynn BullenKelly Williams and Mickey Boatwright

David Whaley and guest Michael McQueen and Chelsea LewisRobin Steffen and Brian Grant

Cody Smith and Sarah Murphree Phillis Shnider and Bob and Sherry Boatright

Kristie Allen and Kevin Freeman Kaitlyn Thomlinson and Matt San Roman
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2010 FOUNDER’S DAY RECEPTION

Matt Yatsula and Caroline Dobson Clay Wilhoit and Kathryn MachielaChad Lister and Lauren Wallace

Laine Stone and Josh Baxter Paula and Mark Sparkman

Rob and Joy Carroll Allie Crawford and Dylan Schuerman

Anna Hill and Daniel Neu Gannon VanAllen and Emily Tabor
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Actives Chase Barlar and Blake Hollis

Travis Swanson and Burl RainwaterBill Reed and Bob Boatright

Earl Rainwater and Joe Harb Tom Hodges and Marty Yarbrough

SCHOLARSHIP MEETING

Thanks to all for your dedicated service!

MARTY YARBROUGH ELECTED TO 
SCHOLARSHIP FOUNDATION BOARD

Marty Yarbrough ’92 was selected to a three year term as a trustee of 
the scholarship foundation at the spring meeting. Marty replaces 
Burl Rainwater who opted to step down to allow some younger 
brothers to serve. Marty and his wife Aimee live in Knoxville and have 
a daughter, Emma. Your Scholarship Foundation Board of Trustees:

Kelly Williams ’92 (Chair)
David Dewhirst ’86 (Vice Chair)
Bob Leonard ’90 (Treasurer)
Tom Hodges ’95 (Secretary)
Jim Clayton ’56
Joe Clayton ’57
R.T. McBride ’57
Earl Rainwater ’58

John Stephens ’59
Bill Reed ’59
Don Barber ’60
Don Tate ’67
Bob Boatright ’71
Shane Hite ’88
Marty Yarbrough ’92
Mark Sparkman ’92 (Ex-officio)
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28 SIG EPS RECOGNIZED BY 
2010–2011 ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS

Sigma Phi Epsilon alumni scholarships are 
one of the key elements to Tennessee Alpha’s 
outstanding alumni program.

Alumni scholarships are one way alumni 
support can directly impact and help the 
undergraduate chapter. Scholarship grants 
are vivid proof of alumni support and 
provide the chapter a valuable recruiting tool. 
In addition, the scholarships encourage the 
undergraduate brothers to:
• Participate in chapter activities
• Achieve higher academic standards
• Develop leadership skills
• Live in the chapter house 
• Engage in campus activities

Brothers needing financial assistance are also 
considered as a separate factor. The awards 
may help to ensure that dedicated young 
brothers can continue working toward 
the completion of their University of 
Tennessee diploma. 

During the 2010 Parent’s Day Brunch, Chapter 
Counselor Kelly Williams presented a proud 
display of thirty-six young brothers as recipients 
of a 2010-2011 alumni scholarships. 

The Selection Committee does not have an 
easy task. The number of deserving 
applicants continues to exceed the resources 
available for scholarship grants.

However, Tennessee Alpha’s alumni 
scholarship program has come a long way. The 
establishment of alumni scholarships was first 
presented at the 1980 Founder’s Day Dinner 
with the granting of one $200 scholarship 
which provided one quarter’s tuition. Last year 
(2009-2010) grants were awarded to thirty-six 
Sig Eps, including two $4,000 and one 
$2,500 grant.

Tennessee Alpha scholarships recognize and 
honor the contributions of several 
alumni brothers.

The John Pennington Scholarship honors 
the memory of the brother who is generally 
credited with the motivational force behind 
the program.

The James O. King Scholarship honors the 
extensive support and long term participation 
of a past chapter Comptroller (V.P. of 
Finance) and campus leader.

The Dick Panther Scholarship was the first 
named Tennessee Alpha alumni scholarship. 
It honors the long-term contribution and 
patient support of the chapter’s past 
District Governor.

The Haynes Barnes Scholarship memorializes 
one of the chapter’s most dedicated alums, 
who served as Housing Corporation spokes-
man for almost forty years.

The Col. Fred Wade Scholarship honors the 
memory of an early member who provided 
leadership and financial support during many 
critical periods over nine decades.

The Marty Wilkerson Scholarship honors 
the memory of a brother whose brotherly 
commitment and influence are felt 
even today.

The Tom Frazier Scholarship honors the 
memory of a brother dedicated to rush and 
overall excellence.

The Bill Livesay Scholarship honors a brother’s 
memory and the extensive intramural 
contributions he made with a scholarship to 
the outstanding intramural participant. 

The E. Herbert Qualls Award honors the 
memory of a past chapter president and 
grand chapter officer who made exceptional 
contributions over many years. His award 
recognizes the pledge demonstrating the 
greatest commitment to the Fraternity 
during the pledgeship period through 
balanced participation, and the scholarships 
recognize recently initiated brothers. 

The 2010-2011 Sigma Phi Epsilon Tennessee 
Alpha alumni scholarship recipients are: 

JOHN PENNINGTON AWARD   $4,000
Clay Wilhoite   Knoxville, TN 

JAMES O. KING AWARD      $3,000
Tommy Jervis             Franklin, TN 

DICK PANTHER AWARD   $2,000
Josh Baxter Hoover, AL

HAYNES BARNES AWARD  $2,000
Matt San Roman  Collierville, TN

COL. FRED WADE AWARD  $2,000
Chase Barlar Franklin, TN

MARTY WILKERSON AWARD  $2,000
Will Podesta Memphis, TN 

TOM FRAZIER AWARD   $2,000
Dominic Vanzin Franklin, TN

BILL LIVESAY AWARD $500
Carson Courter  Chattanooga, TN 

 SPECIAL SCHOLARSHIPS  $1,000
• Jeremy Morris Memphis, TN

SPECIAL SCHOLARSHIPS  $500
• Chris Williams Nashville, TN
 
ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS  $1,000
• Cody Smith Knoxville, TN 
• Dylan Schuerman Collierville, TN
• Tyler Johnson Memphis, TN
• Carson Courter Chattanooga, TN
• Austin Neel Franklin, TN 

ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS  $750
• Lane McCoy McMinnville, TN  
• Collin Fountain Memphis, TN  

ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS  $500
• Chad Lister Franklin, TN  
• John McCord Tullahoma, TN  
• Chase Warden Franklin, TN  
• Matthew Keaney Chattanooga, TN  
• Erik Heider Chattanooga, TN  

QUALLS SCHOLARSHIPS  $500
• Brian Grant Brentwood, TN  
• Jeremy Triplett Nashville, TN  
• Arya Mohaghegn Nashville, TN
• Daniel Neu Franklin, TN
• Matthew Yatsula Memphis, TN
• Matthew Hagen Tullahoma, TN

ADAM CARTER SCHOLARSHIP $1,000
• Matt San Roman Collierville, TN
 
The Adam Carter Scholarship honors Adam 
Carter who was tragically killed in a car 
wreck.  The award is given by Adam’s parents 
in his memory to recognize an active who 
doesn’t live in the chapter house but is very 
involved as Adam was.
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SCHOLARSHIPS AWARDS

JAMES O. KING AWARD  $3,000
Tommy Jervis

DICK PANTHER AWARD  $2,000
Josh Baxter

JOHN PENNINGTON AWARD  $4,000
Clay Wilhoite

COL. FRED WADE AWARD  $2,000
Chase Barlar

HAYNES BARNES AWARD  $2,000
Matt San Roman

TOM FRAZIER AWARD  $2,000
Dominic Vanzin

BILL LIVESAY AWARD  $500
Carson Courter

MARTY WILKERSON AWARD  $2,000
Will Podesta
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SCHOLARSHIPS AWARDS

SPECIAL SCHOLARSHIPS  $1,000
Jeremy Morris and Chris Williams

ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS  $750
Collin Fountain and Lane McCoy

QUALLS SCHOLARSHIPS  $500
Brian Grant

QUALLS SCHOLARSHIPS  $500
Matthew Yatsula, Brian Grant, Jeremy Triplett, Arya Mohaghegn, 

Daniel Neu and Matthew Hagen

ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS  $1,000
Cody Smith, Dylan Schuerman, Tyler Johnson, Carson Courter 

and Austin Neel (not pictured)

ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS  $500
Chad Lister, John McCord, Chase Warden, 

Matthew Keaney and Erik Heider
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ACTIVE CHAPTER NEWS & AWARDS

Roller Skating MixerOlympic Mixer

Spring Break in Destin, FloridaCody Smith and A.J. Farinella with 
Special Kids

Erik Heider, Lara Lynn Bullen, Lane McCoy 
and Spencer Cox

New SGA President Tommy Jervis (center) is 
congratulated by Matt San Roman (left) and 

Blake Dorsett

Flag Football Team

Smokey’s Howl Competition - 3rd Place

NEWS AND NOTES
SEMESTER-IN-REVIEW

Spring semester was a busy 
and fun one for TN Alpha:

•  The chapter helped with  
 Special Kids at 
 Camp Kiononia 

•  Once again TN Alpha   
 raised the most money   
 for East Tennessee   
 Children’s Hospital   
 among all the greek groups

•  Fun parties included the  
 Olympic mixer and an   
 80s-themed roller 
 skating mixer

•  Of course, what would   
 the Spring semester be   
 without Spring Break   
 week with many brothers  
 seeking out fun at the   
 nearest beach

•  TN Alpha won the   
 Intramural Softball   
 Championship 

•  TN Alpha won the   
 Intramural Basketball   
 Championship

Championship Basketball Team
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ACTIVE CHAPTER NEWS & AWARDS

SENIOR OF THE YEAR AWARD - JEREMY MORRIS JUNIOR OF THE YEAR AWARD - CLAY WIHOITE 
(with from left: Lauren, Scott and Susan Wilhoite)

SWEETHEART - LARA LYNN BULLENBROTHER OF THE YEAR AWARD - TOMMY JERVIS

ADAM CARTER AWARD - MATT SAN ROMANSOPHOMORE OF THE YEAR AWARD - CODY SMITH



REMEMBER THE GOOD OLD DAYS
WITH YOUR SIG EP BROTHERS?

THEY’RE BACK – OCTOBER 14 - 17

Please plan on joining us for three fun-filled days of fellowship with 
Tennessee Sig Eps and their significant others during Funfest 2010 
at the great new location in the city of North Myrtle Beach, 
South Carolina.

If you enjoy golfing, fishing, tennis, sightseeing, swimming, 
shopping, or just relaxing, this is where you need to be. There are 
three and four bedroom condos available so please contact 
fellow brothers for this great reunion. Brothers and their wives are 
coming from Hawaii, Florida, North Carolina, Georgia, and of 
course, Tennessee. So plan on joining the group for a great time. 

Reservations have been made at the North Beach Plantation which 
can be viewed at the following link: http://www.northbeachrentals.
com. This fabulous resort is 
considered the best in the area by 
those that have stayed there. Visit 
www.northbeachtowers.com for 
a virtual tour of these facilities.

Funfest 2010 will be chaired by 
Brother Bob Shnider and his 
wife, Phyllis. Please contact Bob 
or Phyllis at rshnider@aol.com if 
you have any questions. You can also call Bob at (865) 567-7564.

Please let the Shniders know ASAP whether you’re interested or not 
so that a sufficient number of condos can be reserved.
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FUNFEST 2010 O Brother, Where Art Thou?
Please help us find these brothers so they can continue to receive 

the SPIEL and other alumni communication. Send any current  
contact information to Rob Carroll at rob@mosesgamblehouse.

 1950 Gaither Stewart  
 1951 Richard Ownbey  
 1952 Jim Conlon  
 1952 Adison Mayberry  
 1952 Sam Reagan  
 1954 Charlie Black  
 1954 Robert Dudley  
 1954 Herb Hester  
 1954 Chick McKinney  
 1954 Bert Thompson  
 1955 Jim Dumas, Jr.  
 1955 Bob Sigler  
 1957 Don Baker  
 1957 Guy Manning  
 1957 Will Smith  
 1957 Bud Wright, III  
 1958 Bill Craig  
 1958 Jim Curtis  
 1958 Benny Fulkerson  
 1958 Dan Monger  
 1958 Ben Rogers  
 1958 Larry Shipwash  
 1958 Eddie Sterling  
 1959 Maurice Whitaker  
 1960 Bill Jordan  
 1961 Walt Barlow  
 1963 Troy Beasley, IV  
 1963 Jack Harmon  
 1963 John Kesterson  
 1963 Paul Robinson  
 1963 Jeff Smith  
 1964 Wayne Anderson  
 1964 David Rizor  
 1964 Sam Sentelle  
 1964 Ward Thomas  
 1965 Ralph Boles, Jr.  
 1965 Paul Hansen  
 1965 Jim Hurley, Jr.  
 1966 Tom Evans  
 1966 Joseph Jachetti  
 1966 Jim Jennette  
 1968 Nick Norris  
 1969 John Dell’Olmo  
 1969 Doyle Prichard  
 1970 Paul Girndt, Jr.  
 1971 Joe Treanor  
 1972 Steve Redwine  
 1972 Steve Whisenhunt  
 1974 Thomas King  
 1974 Gary Lawson  
 1974 Mark Robinson  
 1975 Bob Demcio  
 1975 Les Trotman  
 1975 Art Zucker  
 1976 Fred Human, III  
 1976 Andy Jones  
 1976 Gary barker  
 1976 Bill Morarity, III  
 1977 Mac Hutton  
 1977 Jerry London  
 1978 Bill Dionne  
 1980 Jeff Jones  
 1981 Eric Bell  
 1981 Frank Butler  
 1981 Jeff Peters  
 1981 Tom Rodabaugh  
 1982 Mark Christian  
 1983 John Lane  
 1983 David Ryan  
 1983 Jeff Teeple  
 1983 Robert Williams, Jr.  
 1984 Clay Acup  
 1984 Jim Felts  
 1984 Ed Guerreri  
 1984 Tom McAleer  

 1984 Jim Napier, III  
 1985 Carman Brown  
 1985 Steve Lawson  
 1985 Gary McClure  
 1985 John McWilliams  
 1985 Russ Patterson  
 1985 Scott Place  
 1986 Bryan Clift  
 1986 Jerry Greene  
 1987 Bill Haggerty, III.  
 1988 Jeff Jenkins  
 1988 Rick Paulus  
 1988 Dave Richmond  
 1988 James Stewart  
 1988 Doug Truex  
 1989 Jeff Chambers  
 1989 John Gallo  
 1989 Jon Kelley  
 1989 Vince Willis  
 1990 Mark Elam  
 1990 Bill Forrester  
 1990 Bobby French  
 1992 Robert Daniel, III  
 1992 Bryan Merville, III  
 1993 Karl Berling  
 1993 Jeremy Biggs  
 1993 Tony Darsinos  
 1993 Charles Gibbs  
 1994 Tom Willoughby  
 1994 Steve Wilson  
 1994 Eric Yang  
 1995 Ryan Doyle  
 1995 Dennis Hall  
 1995 Charles Holland  
 1995 Simon Kasiewicz  
 1995 Matt Mooney  
 1996 Mike Berger  
 1996 Cameron Conkin  
 1996 Scott Nelson  
 1996 Rob Sherman, Jr.  
 1997 J.P. Bolick  
 1997 Sean Graham  
 1997 John McKee  
 1997 Derek Schoonover  
 1998 Scott Westmoreland  
 1998 Clay Chapman  
 1998 Warren Stevens  
 1999 Phil Carden  
 2000 Chris Singleton  
 2001 Jason Bowen  
 2001 Russ Carter  
 2001 Chris Jenkins  
 2001 Tim Spencer  
 2002 Kyle McDaniel  
 2002 Britt Clinton  
 2002 Bob Adams  
 2002 Michael Daniels  
 2002 Brian Terry  
 2003 Chris Ludwig  
 2003 Brent Jones  
 2003 Richard Wright  
 2005 Brian Biss  
 2005 Frank Jordan  
 2005 Scott Heflin  
 2005 Caleb McCartney  
 2005 Kurt Krushenski  
 2006 Chad Rodgers  
 2007 Robert Cambruzzi  
 2007 Steven Reddington  
 2007 Brandon Hays  
 2007 James High  
 2007 Matt Layman  
 2008 Taylor Butler  
 2008 Patrick HughesDavid Crace started this page which has about 70 members in 

an effort to bring this era of brothers closer together. 

CHECK IT OUT ON FACEBOOK!

SEARCH: “Sigma Phi Epsilon 
(Tennessee Alpha) in the Fabulous 1980’s”
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PARENT’S DAY BRUNCH

Ryan McConnell (left) is joined by his father, Sean Gannon VanAllen (right) with father, Rick Brian Grant with his mother, Patte

Matt Hagen and his mother, Laurie Liz Hillis, Lane McCoy  and Laura Lynn Bullen Daniel Neu with parents Jane and Fred

A large crowd enjoys a delicious brunchGreg Andress (left) joins sons Michael and Mitch

Brooks Thedford (far right) is joined by parents Kevin and Malinda 
and his sister Audrey

Ben Leonard (left) and Jonathan Leonard (far right) 
are joined by Wayne, Brian, and Shari Dodd
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FOUNDER’S DAY RECEPTION - Paula Sparkman and Walt Anen

Brian Boatright  

Ginger Dougherty  

Bob Kendall  

Mrs Hugh Little, Jr  

Jenny McBride  

Todd McElhatton  

Gary Wilhoit  

’43 Joe Harton  

’45 Al Campbell, Jr.  

’45 Ralph Smathers  

’46 Raymond Hair  

’46 Earl Pippin, Jr.  

’46 Marty Robbins  

’47 Bob Kouns  

’47 Robert Shafer  

’49 Jim Hornsby, Jr.  

’49 Jack West  

’50 Tom Bell  

’50 Jim Dillon, Jr.  

’50 Leo Holloway, Jr.  

’50 Odell Leinart  

’50 Lee Martin  

’50 George Nader  

’51 John Hadley  

’52 James Martin  

’52 Mark Venrick  

’52 Carl Walker  

’53 James Russell, Jr.  

’54 Gene Koonce  

’54 Ted Lundy  

’54 Ezra McConnell, Jr.  

’54 Jerry Palmer  

’54 Jack Thornton, Jr.  

’55 Dave Cottrell  

’55 Jim Daniel  

’55 Gordon Goodgame  

’55 Glenn Horner Jr  

’55 Ernie Rochat  

’55 Jim Wilkerson  

’56 Ray Chumley, Jr.  

’56 Jim Clayton  

’56 Joe Harb  

’56 Jim Marine  

’57 Hugh Bell, III  

’57 Bob Chambers  

’57 Allen Elkins  

’57 Harold Lane  

’57 Bob McBride  

’57 Jerry McCracken  

’57 Sam Noe  

’57 Myron Peck, IV  

’58 Walt Anen  

’58 Sid Gilbreath, II  

’58 Gil Gilliland  

’58 Bill Hart  

’58 Garrett Kivett, Jr.  

’58 Bill Medlin  

’58 Burl Rainwater  

’58 Earl Rainwater  

’58 Rick Scoble  

’59 John Bralliar  

’59 Charlie Deck  

’59 Jim Edwards, III  

’59 Jim Fox  

’59 Wade Green, Jr.  

’59 Herb McCartney  

’59 Bill Reed  

’59 Ed Smith  

’59 John Stephens  

’59 Jim Young  

’60 Al Grobmyer, III  

’60 Bill Hargrove  

’60 Bill Hope, Jr.  

’60 Roger Hurley  

’60 Charles Miller  

’60 David Morgan  

’60 Bob Qualls  

’60 Barry Romoser  

’60 Ken Sory  

’60 Harry Tucker  

’61 Don Barber  

’61 Ricky Byrn  

’61 Don Dowden  

’61 Tom Jackson  

’61 Sam Qualls  

’61 Ron Sienknecht  

’62 Jim Blair, Jr.  

’62 Maury Horner  

’62 Bill Jennings, Jr.  

’62 Joe Lindsay, III  

’62 Larry Palmer  

’62 Jim Reynolds, Jr.  

’62 J.C. Tucker  

’63 Jerre Wilson  

’64 David Amonette  

’64 Dick Beaver  

’64 Ron Cochran  

’64 Gerry Crutcher  

’64 Ken Ethridge  

’64 Jim Falco  

’64 Ray Myatt, Jr.  

’64 Ron Roberts  

’64 Bill Tyler, Jr.  

’65 Bill Allen  

’65 Charlie Boggs  

’65 Joel Clifton  

’65 Harry Ford  

’65 Carl Liggett  

’65 Marvin Lubin, Jr.  

’65 Bruce McBratney  

’65 Dan McGaughey  

’65 John Miller  

’65 John Roisum  

’65 Bill Sullivan  

’66 Lee Dodds  

’66 Bob Moon, II  

’66 Andy Stallings  

’66 Larry Winters  

’67 Ed Craig, IV  

’67 Bob Hash, III  

’67 Joe Luna  

’67 Don Tate  

’67 Grover Wilson  

’68 John Bushore  

’68 Rob Carroll  

’68 Jim Cumby  

’68 Tim Harris  

’68 Bob Littleton  

’68 Bill Moore, Jr.  

’68 Bill Rudder  

’69 James Baird  

’69 Sam Bass  

’69 Brack Smith  

’69 Mike Woody  

’70 Terry Gower  

’70 Gary Roth  

’70 Frank Shepard  

’70 Bob Shnider  

’70 Jim Williford, Jr.  

’70 Art Wimer, III  

’71 Bob Boatright  

’71 Bob Crouch, III  

’71 Lew Epperson, Jr.  

’71 Claude Kelly  

’71 Jim Mayfield  

’71 Tom O’Donnell  

’71 Nelson Rice  

’71 Steve Rogers, III  

’71 Gray Sanford III  

’71 Mike Shankman  

’72 Paul Davis  

’72 Rick Davis, Jr.  

’72 Doug Gantt  

’72 Maurice Guinn  

’72 Mike Maxey  

’73 Rae Cronmiller  

’73 Bob Outland  

’73 John Reed, III  

’73 Terry Roller  

’73 Leonard Sitar  

’73 Tom Tidwell, Jr.  

’74 Lapsley Hamblen, III  

’74 Rick Henderson  

’74 Richard McDaniel  

’74 Kent Roller  

’75 Craig Diller  

’75 Randy Goodman  

’75 Joe Scattergood, Jr  

’76 Steve Alexander  

’76 Ray Greer  

’76 Ed Mitchell  

’77 Pete Pate  

’78 Bryce Giesler  

’79 Alan Wilson  

’80 Donny Brock  

’80 Terry Condon  

’80 Frank Shope  

’81 Tom Forrester  

’81 Keene Murphy  

’81 Alan Owen  

’81 Craig Wilks  

’82 Jeff Adams  

’82 Jeff Lewis  

’82 John Swygert, III  

’83 Bob Burgess  

’83 Tom Carpenter  

’83 Ken Dunavant  

’83 Jeff Jones  

’83 Mark Weiler  

’84 Jon Bivens  

’84 Mark Nix  

’84 William Tice, Jr.  

’85 Jamie Blue, IV  

’85 Kevin Carney  

’85 Mike Carpenter  

’85 Dan Ricketts  

’85 Marc Rowland  

’85 Will Terrell  

’86 Tom Chaloux  

’86 Burt Chandler  

’86 Mike Hicks  

’86 Mike Kennedy  

’87 Jeff Brewer  

’87 Aaron Snyder  

’87 Rusty Woy, Jr.  

’88 Jeff Coughlin  

’88 Shane Hite  

’88 Neal Hyde  

’88 David Merritt  

’88 Charles Morris, Jr.  

’88 Rob Pearce  

’88 David Richards  

’89 Chuck Atchley, Jr.  

’89 Leonard Carroll  

’89 Wade Hutchens  

’89 Maggie McCloud  

’89 Ritch Preservati  

’89 Chris Schechter  

’89 Rob Weiss  

’89 Jay Wilson  

’90 Jimmy Barker  

’90 Billy Campbell  

’90 Doug Derrick  

’90 Jeff Hickman  

’90 Andy Holmes  

’90 Bob Leonard  

’90 Jeff O’Keefe  

’90 Evan Pardue  

’90 Mike Ruble  

’90 Tony Ward  

’91 Max Allen  

’91 Jason Regnier  

’92 James Bell  

’92 Mark Davis  

’92 J.J. Hoynacki, II  

’92 Jon Nix  

’92 Bill Rosin  

’92 Mark Sparkman  

’92 Kelly Williams  

’93 Chris Bollinger  

’93 Jay Bonds, Jr.  

’93 Steve Senkus  

’93 Mike Wyrosdick  

’94 Johnny Hatfield  

’94 Brian Shugart  

’94 Brandon Walters  

’95 Danny Howe  

’96 Kyle Carsten  

’96 Keith Hare  

’96 Tom Mitchell  

’96 Chris Reeves  

’96 Lans Slack  

’96 Jason White  

’97 David Corley  

’97 Chad Smith  

’98 Ben Rogers  

’99 Andy Baggenstoss  

’99 Aaron Hice  

’99 Alan Hice  

’99 Kyle Hungate  

’99 Jonathan Schmitt  

’99 Leland Smith  

’01 Bradley Adams  

’02 Houston Smelcer  

’03 Andrew Foust  

’03 Burke Hanson  

’03 Blake Harris  

’03 Brian Winbigler  

’04 Eric Bibb  

’04 John Noblin  

’05 Whit Dulin  

’05 Billy McMillin  

’05 Matt VanCleve  

’06 Waylon Howell  

’07 Clinton VanAllen  

’07 Tom Whitworth  

’08 Stephen Neu  

’08 Chris Sanders

2010 VAD HONOR ROLL
(THROUGH JUNE 2010)

1940s

1960s

1970s
1980s

1990s
2000s

1950s

FOUNDER’S DAY RECEPTION - Bill and Mike Maxey
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VOLUNTARY ALUMNI DUES
Tennessee Alpha’s alumni program and SPIEL publication are made 
possible through the generous support of alums and friends like you. 
Each year Sig Ep alums are requested to voluntarily contribute to the 
Tennessee Alpha Alumni Association through the Voluntary Alumni 
Dues (VAD) program. 

Items financed by the VAD include: 
• Publishing the SPIEL
• Planning alumni events
• Maintaining address files
• Alumni promotions
• Supplies and postage
• Chapter archives and photos

Over each of the past fourteen years, more than 400 alums 
consistently responded to this request with the largest number (448) 
contributing in 2001. In 2009, 324 alums responded. Although 
Tennessee Alpha alums consistently reach a forty percent and higher 
response to the voluntary dues request, the Alumni Association has 
long held a response goal of fifty percent. Serving as the VAD 
Chairman for 2009 is Brian Shugart ’94 of Knoxville. You may contact 
Brian at: bshugart@knology.net. 

Tennessee Alpha’s current mailing list includes over twelve hundred 
alums. An estimated 100-150 alumni addresses are believed to 
be parents’ or business addresses, which may or may not mean 
their mail is actually received. You can help in our effort to keep 
our alumni database current by locating “lost” brothers and 
submitting address changes to the Alumni Association Secretary, 
Rob Carroll ’68.

Voluntary Alumni Dues Honor Roll recognizes annual support. Each 
contributing alum is recognized year-to-date in each SPIEL through 
the Honor Roll. It recognizes all contributions. Thirty dollars ($30) is 
the suggested amount. However, any contribution is appreciated. 
Checks may be payable to: SPE Alumni.

A special thanks is extended to those alums who have made the SPIEL 
and other alumni activities possible and continue to prove that Sigma 
Phi Epsilon is a “lifetime experience.”

(For Calendar Year 2009)
2009 FINANCIAL REPORT

ALUMNI GOLF TOURNAMENT - SECOND PLACE
J.P. Bolick, Bo Swindle, Clay Wilhoite and Michael Gaut

ALUMNI GOLF TOURNAMENT - THIRD PLACE
Nathan Parkhurst, Jacob Parkhurst, Michael Wolfe and Mike Lister

ALUMNI GOLF TOURNAMENT - FIRST PLACE
Kevin Freeman, Justin Kleiderer, Travis Swanson and Kelly Williams

INCOME:
 Dues Received $10,385.00
 Additional Dues Needed 6,615.00
 Total Income $17,000.00
 
EXPENSES PAID:
 Postage/Mailing      $  1,224.40
 Administrative 1,251.72
 Supplies   1,960.03
 Spring SPIEL 3,010.16
 Total Paid $  7,446.31

EXPENSES BUDGETED:
 Summer SPIEL $  3,200.00
 Fall SPIEL 3,200.00
 Postage/Mailing   2,603.00
 Administrative 300.00
 Supplies   250.69
 Total Budgeted $  9,553.69
  
TOTAL EXPENSES: $17,000.00

– Fraternally, Alan Hice, Treasurer  Knoxville, TN



FOUNDER’S DAY RECEPTION - Earl and Burl RainwaterShane Emerson (from left), Matt Bobrowski, Kevin York, Rob Wilson and 
Ryan Locker together for Will McLemore’s bachelor party

Future groom, Brian Winbigler (from left) is joined for his bachelor party by 
David Purser, Bobby Adams, Michael Bowman, Aaron Hice and Alan Hice

GREG WINDHAM TURNS FORTY -
Marty Yarbrough, Brian Windham, Greg Windham and Kelly Williams

WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU!
Please send your suggestions, comments or items of 

interest to Rob Carroll at:
rob@mosesgamblehouse.com

IT’S FOOTBALL TIME IN TENNESSEE!!

UNIVERSITY OF TENNESSEE
2010 FOOTBALL SCHEDULE

SAVE THE DATE!
4TH ANNUAL TN ALPHA FALL GATHERING

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 22
Join your Sig Ep brothers for an casual reception 

during the evening before the Alabama game.

SEPT. 4   TENNESSEE-MARTIN  
SEPT. 11  OREGON
SEPT. 18  FLORIDA
SEPT. 25  UAB
Oct. 2 at LSU
Oct. 9 at Georgia
OCT. 23  ALABAMA
Oct. 30  at South Carolina
Nov. 6 at Memphis
NOV. 13  MISSISSIPPI 
Nov. 20  at Vanderbilt
NOV. 27  KENTUCKY 
Dec. 4 SEC Championship 


